
Shared Insights: Update on the Early Notification Scheme and the role of HSIB

For this session, we were delighted to be joined by Sangita Bodalia, Head of Early Notification (Legal) at NHS Resolution who discussed the changes to improve and 

streamline the investigation process for cases under the Early Notification (EN) Scheme (changes which came into effect from 1 April 2021).

We were also delighted to be joined by Sandy Lewis, Associate Director of Maternity Investigation Programme and 
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• For anyone not familiar with NHS Resolution, they are an NHS organisation that operates in a similar way to an insurer by providing indemnity cover to NHS 

hospitals.

• The Early Notification scheme is an innovative approach to handling these rare but devastating cases of avoidable brain injury at birth. The scheme 

epitomises NHS Resolution’s strategic shift to do more closer to the point of incident.

• The scheme intends to provide families with the support they need when they need it most and further improve the safety of maternity services within the 

NHS.

• Following on from the changes in reporting during Covid-19, from 1 April 2021, NHS Resolution will not take steps to investigate eligibility for compensation, 

under the EN scheme, until HSIB has completed a safety investigation. This will reduce duplication and enable Trusts to focus on liaison with HSIB and the 

family. 

• On receipt of the HSIB report on relevant cases, NHS Resolution will overlay an investigation into legal liability for eligible cases. Where families have 

declined an HSIB investigation, no EN investigation will take place, unless the family requests this.

• From April 2021, the criteria for an investigation by NHS Resolution will be narrowed to those cases where there is evidence of or the potential for a hypoxic 


